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* Please note that, upon reasonable notice, at least 24 hours in advance, efforts will be made to accommodate the
needs of disabled individuals through appropriate aids and services. For additional information to request this
service, please contact the City Clerk’s Office at 364-6680, 100 State Street, Beloit, WI 53511

MEETING NOTICE AND AGENDA
BELOIT EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES AND HUMAN RELATIONS COMMISSION

Wednesday, February 20, 2013 at 5:30 PM
The Forum, First Floor

Beloit City Hall, 100 State Street

1. Call to Order and Roll Call

2. Approval of Minutes of the January 16, 2013 Meeting

3. Public Participation

4. Update on EOHRC By-laws and Possible Commission Name Change from EOHRC to
Fair Housing Commission

5. Review and Discussion of Fair Housing Month Activities

a. Poster Contest and Fair Housing Proclamation
b. Possible Mock Hearing

6. Commissioner Comments and Upcoming Events

7. Next Meeting Date: April 17, 2013

8. Adjournment

Notice Mailed: February 15, 2013
Approved: Teri Downing
EOHRC Staff Liaison

Please Call 364-6650 before 3:00 p.m. on Monday, February 19, 2013
if you are unable to attend.



CITY HALL • 100 STATE STREET • BELOIT, WI 53511

MINUTES
BELOIT EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES

AND HUMAN RELATIONS COMMISSION

Wednesday, January 16, 2013 at 5:30 PM

1. Call to Order and Roll Call
Meeting was called to order at 5:35 PM by Chair Ricardo Valdez.
Present: Commissioners Rick Valdez, Carolyn Lawrence, Matthew Finnegan, Joseph
Hansen, Marylin Sloniker, Councilor Charles Kincaid, and Staff Representative Teri Downing.
Commissioner Siatos arrived at 5:41 PM.

2. Approval of Minutes of the October 17, 2012 Meeting
Commissioner Lawrence moved for approval of the minutes of the regular meeting held on
October 17, 2012 with an amendment to correct the Roll Call item to include the attendance
of Commissioners Siatos and Lawrence. Commissioner Finnegan seconded. The motion
carried.

3. Public Participation
John Markley of Markley Investigations, Inc., the EOHRC Fair Housing Investigator was
present to answer questions regarding item 5 on the agenda, but did not speak under this
item. There were no other members of the public present.

4. Review of 2012 Fair Housing Complaints Summary Report
Staff explained that the City feels it is important to keep the EOHRC updated on all fair
housing complaints because it allows Commissioners to become familiar with the types of
complaints being filed, as well as how the investigation and conciliation processes works.
There were a total of 3 fair housing complaints in 2012, all of which are closed. An outline of
the cases was provided and John Markley of Markley Investigations, Inc., the EOHRC Fair
Housing Investigator was present to answer questions.

Commissioner Lawrence asked Investigator Markley about what evidence was examined to
determine “no cause” in the second complaint for retaliation. Investigator Markley explained
that he reviewed the lease and related documents, and interviewed witnesses including the
complainant, other tenants, and the landlord. The Investigator explained that he had a lack of
evidence to prove probable cause in the case. In fact, evidence was discovered through the
investigation that supported plausible reasons for not renewing the Complainant’s lease and
even so the landlord allowed the Complainant to stay an extra month past the lease end date.



Commissioner Hansen asked about the third complaint regarding disability. Although the
complaint was dismissed administratively due to lack of jurisdiction, Commissioner Hansen
wanted to clarify that although the Complainant alleged that the landlord

Chuck Kincaid asked whether there were only three complaints for the entire year. Staff
explained that there were at least six in 2011, but no report to the Commission in 2011
because the Commission was so busy with the AI

Staff also reminded the Commission that two of those cases went before the Commission for
appeal review.

Commissioner Lawrence asked if the lack of complaints may have something to do with the
lack of education and outreach. Staff and the Investigator agreed that there seems to be a
correlation between the two.

Commissioner Lawrence also asked about the first case, in which the Complainant claimed
discrimination due to race. Investigator Markley explained that the investigation discovered
that the landlord could document that the application was denied due to credit and criminal
activity.

Commissioner Hansen asked the Investigator could see a correlation between the complaints
and lack of understanding / education of the landlords or property managers. Investigator
Markley said that many of the cases are no cause. Staff explained that there was a prior
complaint that showed evidence of lack of education, because a fill-in person did not know
the rules regarding service animals. That case resulted in a successful conciliation
agreement. Discussion followed that service animals are allowed even if there was a “no pet”
policy.

Commissioner Kincaid asked what the purpose of the Commission is since there is so little
activity. Commissioner Lawrence expressed the same concern. Staff explained that the
ordinance requires a mechanism for processing complaints, and hearing appeals and
complaints. She explained that the Commission is also charged with educating the
community on fair housing and discrimination issues. Investigator Markley commented that he
wonders why more people do not complain since there are a high number of rentals in the
City which should generate more tenant landlord complaints. Staff explained that there is a
screening process at the time of the intake to determine whether it falls under the landlord
tenant laws and if so, the complaint is referred.

Commissioner Kincaid asked Investigator Markley most of the complainants stay where they
currently live during the investigation or whether they move. John explained that it varies, and
sometimes they file a complaint once they have moved. Staff explained that some complaints
file complaints due to denying access so they have not lived in the address yet.

Commissioner Sloniker asked if Beloit Housing Authority (BHA) Section 8 complainants go
through the same process with the City’s Fair Housing Code. Staff explained that
complainants against the BHA are referred directly to the State because the BHA is part of
the City.



5. Review of EOHRC Bylaws Draft
Staff explained that EOHRC can adopt bylaws to codify procedures required under the Fair
Housing Code. Sections 3, 4, and 5 were provided and reflected previous suggestions for
revision from the Commission. The Commission was also provided with Sections 1 and 2 for
their initial review.

Staff explained that in consultation with the Investigator, as suggested by the Commission,
the 15-day deadline for providing evidence is reasonable and should appear in the bylaws.
Investigator Markley commented that this deadline should appear in the bylaws in order to
ensure we meet the 100-day and 300-day deadlines.

Staff explained that she consulted with the City Attorney’s office in regards to the 15-day
appeal of administrative dismissal. It was clarified that if there is a 15-day appeals process in
the bylaws it would limit a complainant’s ability to appeal a dismissal. As it is now, they have
300 days from the discriminatory act to request to reopen a case administratively. Discussion
followed to not include a deadline for appealing a dismissal.

Commissioner Sloniker asked how the Landlord Training went, which included fair housing
training. Commissioners Finnegan and Hansen said that they attended and the training went
well. Commissioner Finnegan said that there were about 12 landlords at each of the trainings.
He explained that there was education regarding protection for persons with mental illness.
He said many people did not realize that people with mental illness are a protected class. He
said that for landlords it becomes a very complicated. Another complicated issue for landlords
is the protection for Domestic Violence victims.

Chair Valdez asked about the highlighted section in the draft bylaws regarding testimony
before the EOHRC and speakers requiring pre-registering. Staff asked if the Commission
wants to do this to provide the chair with a tool for keeping order during meetings. Chair
Valdez asked if there was a witness list for hearings and whether the public is allowed to
participate in hearings. Staff said it is unclear and she would need to consult with the City
Attorney’s office. Chair Valdez said he wants to make sure there is a distinction between
testimony and public participation to make sure that this section of the bylaws does not
somehow limit witness testimony during hearings. Discussion followed that having a time limit
for public participation during regular meetings is a good idea.

Commissioner Sloniker asked about whether we will hold a mock hearing again. Staff
explained that a mock hearing would need to be done in next year or in the fall. Chair Valdez
asked to have it put on the next agenda for discussion.

6. Upcoming Events

Commissioner Lawrence shared that a number of events are taking place in Beloit to
celebrate the life and legacy of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. She provided information about the
following events:

 1/20/2013: New Zion Church at 4:00PM Service
 1/21/2013: Breakfast ($15.00) at the Eclipse Center at 8:00AM



 Week of 1/21/2013 through 1/25/2013: Beloit College has a number of events

Commissioners asked whether they could be reimbursed if they pay for attendance at the
event. Staff said she will check whether this is an eligible reimbursable expense and let the
Commissioners know via email before the events.

Staff shared the City Diversity Award application through the National League of Cities and
explained that there is a $300 application fee, and to let her know if anyone would like to
nominate a City program for this award.

Staff suggested that the Commission consider changing the name of the EOHRC to the Fair
Housing Commission. Discussion followed regarding the Commission’s name being clearer to
make it more easily identifiable and its duties more apparent.

7. Adjournment
Commissioner Finnegan moved for adjournment and Commissioner Sloniker seconded.
Motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 6:41 PM by Chairperson Valdez.

Teri Downing
Director of Community and Housing Services
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Report to the Beloit Equal Opportunities and Human Relations Commission

Agenda Item: 4

Topic: Update on EOHRC By-laws and Possible Commission Name Change
form EOHRC to Fair Housing Commission

Action: Discussion Only

Staff Report:

EOHRC Bylaws: During the last two EOHRC meetings, the Commission reviewed a draft of
Sections 1, 2, 3, 4, and 5. The remaining Bylaws need to be drafted with the assistance of the City
Attorney's Office because they outline the mechanics of the different legal proceedings of EOHRC.
This effort is ongoing and has not been completed by the time of this meeting. The goal is to have
the remaining sections completed for the April meeting.

Once all of the bylaws are completed, the following process will take place in order to adopt them:

 City Attorney's office will conduct a thorough legal review
 EOHRC final review, adoption, and recommendation to City Council
 City Council review and approval

Possible Name Change: During the last meeting staff suggested changing the name of the
Commission from the EOHRC to the "Fair Housing Commission" in order to clarify the purpose and
activities of the Commission to Council, its members, and the public. If the Commission chooses to
change the name; EOHRC staff would draft an amendment to the ordinance and the EOHRC would
recommend approval to Council. Council would then approve or deny the amendment.

Staff Recommendation:

Draft ordinance amendment for consideration of recommendation at next meeting.

Attachments:

None
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Report to the Beloit Equal Opportunities and Human Relations Commission

Agenda Item: 5a

Topic: Review and Discussion of Fair Housing Month Activities

Action: Discussion Only

Staff Report:

April is Fair Housing month and historically, the EOHRC has done something during April to bring
attention to the issue of Fair Housing. In past years Merrill Community Center children participated
in a Fair Housing poster contest. In addition, each year the City Council does a Fair Housing
Proclamation at one of their April meetings.

The annual State Fair Housing Poster and Essay Contest information is attached. Please provide any
ideas or suggestions you may have for Fair Housing Month this year.

Staff Recommendation:

N/A

Attachments:

2013 Fair Housing Poster and Essay Contest information, 2013 Fair Housing Month
Proclamation



RESOLUTION RECOGNIZIING APRIL AS
NATIONAL FAIR HOUSING MONTH

WHEREAS, April 2013 marks the 45th Anniversary of the National Fair Housing Law,
Title VIII of the Civil Rights Act of 1968, and therefore is an appropriate time for all citizens to
reflect on the principles which led to a national policy of fair and equal housing opportunities
across the United States; and

WHEREAS, fair and equal opportunity in housing means that persons of equal income
have the same access to the sale, rental, and financing of all housing regardless of race, color,
religion, sex, handicap, family status, marital status, sexual orientation, age, or ancestry; and

WHEREAS, Fair Housing is the policy of the City of Beloit and the implementation of
that policy requires the positive commitment, involvement, and support of each of our citizens.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Beloit City Council does hereby
proclaim the month of April 2013 as "FAIR HOUSING MONTH" and does hereby encourage
all citizens to abide by the letter and spirit of the Fair Housing Laws, and asks the citizens of the
city to join in reaffirming the obligation and commitment to fair housing opportunities for all.

Adopted this 1st day of April 2013

City Council of the City of Beloit

________________________________________
Charles M. Haynes, Council President

Attest:

______________________________________
Rebecca Houseman LeMire, City Clerk

Published this _______ day of ________________________, 2013.

Effective this _______day of ________________________, 2013.
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Report to the Beloit Equal Opportunities and Human Relations Commission

Agenda Item: 5b

Topic: Discussion of Possible Mock Hearing

Action: Discussion Only

Staff Report:

In April of 2011 the EOHRC held a mock hearing in the Council Chambers in collaboration with the
University of Wisconsin Madison Law School. A fact pattern was created and volunteer
Complainants and Respondents were represented by law students in the Neighborhood Law Project.
Witnesses were volunteers from the Beloit College.

During the last EOHRC meeting Commissioners suggested holding another mock hearing as a
training tool for the Commission as well as providing a test to the newly created bylaws.

Coordinating a mock hearing would need to begin at least 6-9 months in advance in order to create
the fact pattern, create the mock case file with documents, coordinate student schedules with
semester timelines, and commit volunteers.

Options for timing would need to line up close to the end of the college semesters; November 2013
or April of 2014 (Fair Housing Month.) The Commission should decide on whether we will begin
this process and what the target date would be.

Staff Recommendation:

Staff recommends April 2014.

Attachments:


